

Memorandum

Date: August 14, 2023

Subject: INFORMATION: Audit Announcement | Maritime Administration Actions To

Address Congressionally Specified NAPA Recommendations |

Project No. 23S3004S000 Maritime Administration

From: David Pouliott David Por hard

Assistant Inspector General for Surface Transportation Audits

To: Maritime Administrator

The U.S. Department of Transportation's (DOT) Maritime Administration (MARAD) is responsible for improving the U.S. marine transportation system to meet the Nation's economic, environmental, and security needs. As part of its broad mission, MARAD oversees the U.S. Merchant Marine Academy (USMMA)—one of five Federal service academies—which is tasked with educating and graduating licensed Merchant Marine Officers and commissioned officers in the Armed Forces to serve America's maritime transportation and defense needs.

The National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for fiscal year 2020 directed the Secretary of Transportation to enter into an agreement with the National Academy of Public Administration (NAPA) to conduct an independent, comprehensive assessment of USMMA systems, training, facilities, infrastructure, information technology and stakeholder engagement. The assessment, issued in November 2021, also identified needs and opportunities for the Academy's modernization and contained 67 recommendations.¹

The NDAA for fiscal year 2023² directs us to audit MARAD's actions to address 24 of NAPA's 67 recommendations. These 24 recommendations relate to areas such as USMMA's facilities and infrastructure, institutional culture and supportive learning environment, and sexual assault and sexual harassment policies and programs. Accordingly, we are initiating this audit to assess MARAD's actions to

¹ NAPA, Organizational Assessment of the United States Merchant Marine Academy: A Path Forward, November 2021. NAPA reports are available at www.napawash.org.

² Pub. L. No. 117–263 (2022). It also directs us to submit the audit report to the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation and the House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure.

address the 24 recommendations from NAPA's 2021 report specified by Congress.

We plan to begin this audit immediately and will contact your audit liaison to schedule an entrance conference. We will conduct our work at DOT Headquarters in Washington, DC with MARAD, the Office of the Secretary, as needed, and USMMA in Kings Point, NY. If you have any questions, please contact me or Luke Brennan, Program Director.

cc: DOT Audit Liaison, M-1 MARAD Audit Liaison, MAR-252